Agenda & Meeting Access Information Herring River Executive Council (HREC) Thursday, September 17, 2020 Virtual meeting via Webex (Webex access information is provided below) 3:00 pm

-REVISED AGENDA-

- -Welcome and introductions
- -Approval of minutes: August 26, 2020
- -Herring River Restoration Project
 - Permitting update
 - Duck Harbor Rd Parking Lot Design and Management
 - Land transfer between Town of Wellfleet and Cape Cod National Seashore
- -HREC member announcements
- -Public comment (15 minutes) *
- * Any discussion of an issue not on the agenda that is raised in the public comment section shall be limited to whether that issue should be placed on a future agenda.
- -Next Meeting dates

Thursday, December 17, 2020, 3:00 pm

-Adjourn

Webex Meeting Access:

Join by computer:

Join meeting

https://ridleyassociatesinc.my.webex.com/ridleyassociatesinc.my/j.php?MTID=made14 ed55f654e84ceeb7a9d835f525e

Or join by phone: +1-415-655-0001

Meeting number (access code): 126 964 4733

Meeting password: 23969277

Meeting Minutes Herring River Executive Council (HREC) Thursday, August 26, 2020, 1:00 pm

Virtual meeting via Webex

HREC members participating: Janet Reinhart, Maria Broadbent, Brian Carlstrom, Geoff Sanders, Helen Wilson; Coordinator: Carole Ridley; Others present: Tim Smith, Steve Spear, Martha Craig, Christine Odiaga, Al Kraft, Alan Shapiro

- -Welcome and introductions
- -Meeting minutes of August 13, 2020 were approved by unanimous consent of members present.

-Herring River Restoration Project – Deliberation of High Toss Road design considerations continued. Carole Ridley stated that the project team is seeking design direction to complete plans and permit applications, and to provide information for the land transfer process with the National Park Service (NPS). At its August 13th meeting, the HREC decided that the elevation of High Toss Road should extend from (approximately) just west of Way 672 to (approximately) just east of Hopkins Drive. The additional design question is whether to elevate the travelway in its current alignment, or relocate the travelway to the Town right of way. The Town is seeking to take clear ownership of the right of way through a Town Meeting action in September. A series of visuals were shown to illustrate where the current travelway goes outside of the right of way, and the relative impact to NPS and private property if the travelway were left in place or relocated. A matrix was presented which listed the options and the respective impacts on wetlands, upland vegetation, NPS land, private land, construction, and other issues.

Following the presentation there were questions and discussion.

Geoff Sanders asked if the various resource impacts were quantified, since the matrix used qualitative terms. Steve Spear responded that some of the impact data are available, but not readily. Depending on the option selected, additional design work may be needed to quantify impacts. Mr. Sanders also clarified that some of the visuals shown were of portions of High Toss Road beyond the end point of elevation, and so those portions of the road would not be altered.

Brian Carlstrom pointed out that cumulative impacts of the two options need to be considered. The relocation of the travelway would have a large impact on upland vegetation and private land, while keeping the travelway in place would have a somewhat marginal benefit to NPS land. It is also possible that construction cost could be higher to relocate the travelway. He also pointed out that the decision had to be viewed in the context of the land exchange process, which is a lengthy bureaucratic process.

Maria Broadbent asked if either option would impact the project timeline, or lengthen the NPS land transfer process. Ms. Ridley responded that the land transfer process will be undertaken regardless of the option selected, and the choice should not affect that timeline. Mr. Carlstrom concurred. Either option will require design changes. All in all, timeline impacts are comparable.

Janet Reinhart said that she had visited the site and felt that the impact of relocating the travel way would be far greater than leaving it in place. Furthermore, to the extent that leaving the travelway in place impacted NPS land, it could be folded into the land transfer process. Based on these issues, she expressed support for keeping the travelway in its current location.

Helen Miranda Wilson asked if there was an accurate tally of the square footage of impact on NPS land that provided the basis for how much property from the town would be needed. Mr. Carlstrom said that numbers were still being developed but the total would be much less than ten acres. He said that final numbers will be determined during the land transfer process, based on surveys.

Martha Craig suggested that the design team be asked to consider steepening the slope of the road embankment to minimize encroachment on NPS or private land. The slope should be as steep as possible to remain vegetated rather than be made of hardscape, in order to facilitate wildlife passage.

There were no further questions or comments and Ms. Ridley asked if the HREC member were ready to make a decision. Ms. Reinhart had already stated her preference for elevating the travelway in its current position. Mr. Carlstrom, Mr. Sanders, Ms. Broadbent and Ms. Wilson also individually stated their preference for elevating the roadway in the current alignment. The decision was unanimous.

-HREC member announcements

Ms. Wilson noted that the WellIfleet Selectboard had a productive conversation about the land transfer process, attended by Mr. Carlstrom. Mr. Carlstrom agreed it was a productive discussion and helped to engage the Selectboard at the start of what will be a lengthy process.

-Public comment There was no public comment

-Next Meeting dates
Thursday, September 17, 2020, 3:00 pm
Thursday, December 17, 2020, 3:00 pm

-Adjourn

The meeting adjourned by unanimous consent at approximately 11:00 am.